February 27, 2025


	The Special Meeting of the Groton Housing Authority was held on this date, February 27, 2025, at the office of the Authority, 19 Lowell Road, Groton, Massachusetts and was called to order at 3:00 PM by Chair Mr. Emerson.  


Chairman Mr. Emerson called the roll of membership with the following present:

Present:		Mr. Black  
			Mr. Sopka
			Ms. Colt
Mr. Emerson

Others Present:	Mr. Martin, Consultant
			Mandi Dinsmore- Westford Housing Authority
			Krisanne Trainque- candidate for Interim Executive Director
			Sherry Murray- candidate for Housing Authority board
			Fran Stanley- Town of Groton Housing Coordinator
			Michelle Bibeau- Consultant Secretary
			
		
Chairman Mr. Emerson declared a quorum present, and the meeting opened for the transaction of business.


NOTICE OF MEETING

TO:	Daniel Emerson, Chair
	Donald Black
	John Sopka
	Leslie Colt

Notice is hereby given in accordance with Section 23A of Chapter 39 of the General Laws that a Special Meeting of the Groton Housing Authority will be held on Thursday, February 27, 2025, 3:00 pm at the office of the Authority, 19 Lowell Road, Groton, Massachusetts.

							

GROTON HOUSING AUTHORITY
									                           By: ________________________

				       	                           Title: ______________________


CERTIFICATE AS TO SERVICE OF NOTICE OF MEETING

	I, Kenneth R. Martin, Consultant the duly appointed, qualified and Consultant of the Groton Housing Authority, do hereby certify that on February 24, 2025, I filed in the manner provided by Section 23A of Chapter 30 of the General Laws with the Clerk of the Town of Groton, Massachusetts, a Notice of a Special Meeting of which forgoing is a true and correct copy.

						_______________________________
						Secretary of the Board

Chairman Emerson requested a motion to have Mr. Martin, Consultant preside over the Special Meeting agenda.

A Motion by Mr. Sopka seconded by Mr. Black to allow Mr. Martin, Consultant, to preside over the Special meeting agenda.

A roll call was taken with the following results:

Yeas:			Mr. Black	
			Mr. Sopka
Ms. Colt
Mr. Emerson

Chairman Emerson declared the motion carried and the vote adopted.

Consultant Mr. Martin indicated that he is meeting with all three housing authorities this week to provide an update on operations and request the board to consider a number of action items.

Hiring of Interim Executive Director

Mr. Martin stated that he provided the board with a recommendation to hire an interim Executive Director. His recommendation was to hire Krisanne Trainque as the part-time Interim Executive Director.  Mr. Martin indicated that Ms. Trainque is qualified for the position, as she is currently a part-time Executive Director in neighboring Pepperell Housing Authority and has been part of the team that was been working to correct the deficiencies at the Westford, Littleton, and Groton Housing Authorities. 
Mr. Martin stated that it is very important for the residents to have a staff presence at the Groton Housing Authority. Mr. Martin indicated that Pepperell Housing Authority will be able to assist Groton Housing Authority with maintenance and related operations. Groton will be required to submit a revised budget to include the Executive Director and part time maintenance person that can be shared with Pepperell Housing Authority.
Mr. Martin indicated that the current approved management fee to Westford Housing Authority is $45,000 which represents the EOHLC Executive Director salary plus benefits.  The Groton Housing Authority Executive Director salary is $36,139 as per EOHLC guidelines, which is $49.64 hourly.  Ms. Trainque will officially begin as of April 1, 2025 and Groton Housing Authority will no longer pay Westford Housing Authority the management fee and Ms. Trainque’s salary will be the Executive Director approved EOHLC salary. 

A Motion by Mr. Black seconded by Ms. Colt to appoint Krisanne Trainque as the Interim Executive Director, beginning April 1, 2025 for a six-month period, working 14 hours weekly with a salary of $49.64 hourly, based on an annual salary of $36,139.00.

A roll call was taken with the following results:

Yeas:			Mr. Black	
			Mr. Sopka
Ms. Colt
Mr. Emerson

Chairman Emerson declared the motion carried and the vote adopted.

Krisanne Trainque thanked the board and indicated she is looking forward to working with the tenants and the board.


Change Order FISH#1140377-FRG Contractors

Mr. Martin indicated that the Change Order in the amount of $1,148 is from February 2024 which was never approved and submitted for the vacancy initiative work for the rehab of the unit located on Brookfield Commons.  

A Motion was made by Mr. Black seconded by Mr. Emerson to approve the Change Order in the amount of $1,148 for FISH project #1140377 for FRG Contractors as presented.

A roll call was taken with the following results:

Yeas:			Mr. Black	
			Mr. Sopka
Ms. Colt
Mr. Emerson

Chairman Emerson declared the motion carried and the vote adopted.




Certificate of Final Completion FISH#1140377-FRG Contractors
Mr. Martin indicated this is the Certificate of Final Completion in the amount of $4,897.65 from May 2024 that was never approved and submitted for the vacancy initiative work for the rehab of the unit located on Brookfield Commons.  

A Motion by Mr. Black seconded by Mr. Emerson to approve the Certificate of Final Completion in the amount of $4,896.65 for FISH project #1140377 for FRG Contractors as presented.

A roll call was taken with the following results:

Yeas:			Mr. Black	
			Mr. Sopka
Ms. Colt
Mr. Emerson

Chairman Emerson declared the motion carried and the vote adopted.

Contract for Financial Assistance (CFA) Weatherization Award Contract

Mr. Martin indicated that the Housing Authority was awarded $43,593 for weatherization upgrades, therefore the award contract needs to be approved/accepted. 

A Motion by Mr. Sopka seconded by Ms. Colt to approve the CFA Contract award in the amount of $43,593 for weatherization upgrades as presented.

A roll call was taken with the following results:

Yeas:			Mr. Black	
			Mr. Sopka
Ms. Colt
Mr. Emerson

Chairman Emerson declared the motion carried and the vote adopted.

Contract for Financial Assistance (CFA) Amendment #10

Mr. Martin indicated that the CFA Amendment #10 needs to be approved in the total amount of $324,389.89. 

A Motion by Mr. Emerson seconded by Ms. Colt to approve the CFA Contract Amendment #10 in the amount of $324, 389.89 as presented. 

A roll call was taken with the following results:

Yeas:			Mr. Black	
			Mr. Sopka
Ms. Colt
Mr. Emerson

Chairman Emerson declared the motion carried and the vote adopted.

Financial Reports

Mr. Martin provided the board with monthly and quarterly reports from July 1, 2024 through December 31, 2024.  Mr. Martin requested that the board vote acknowledgement of receipt of all financial reports.

A Motion by Mr. Black seconded by Ms. Emerson to accumulatively acknowledge accepting the monthly and quarterly financial reports from July 1, 2024 through December 31, 2024 as presented. 


A roll call was taken with the following results:

Yeas:			Mr. Black	
Ms. Colt
Mr. Emerson

Present:		Mr. Sopka

Chairman Emerson declared the motion carried and the vote adopted.


Report of the Consultant

Mr. Martin stated that he has been working with the Westford, Littleton and Groton Housing Authority since December 2024 to get finances in order by providing financial statements that were prepared by the Fee Accountant and address rent collection, recertifications, vacancies and all other related activities. Mr. Martin indicated that the Westford Housing Authority has housing software available for all three Housing Authorities, but unfortunately it was not utilized at the Littleton and Groton Housing Authorities. This has resulted in making it very difficult to locate financial information, accounts payable, rents and tenant annual recertifications etc.  
Mr. Martin indicated that at present, all accounts payable vendors are now being processed through the housing software system, which provides for accountability of all payments. Mr. Martin indicated that included in the board packet was a list of all payments made since January 2025, which included the vendor, description and amount paid.  

Mr. Martin indicated that he has brought in a team of experienced public housing authority staff to assist with getting these agencies in compliance with the state’s requirements. The process is taking much longer than anticipated due to uncovering additional issues. 
 Mr. Martin indicated that a meeting was held with senior residents at all authorities explaining to residents the upcoming changes to include implementing automatic/robo calling system, automatic rent payments (ACH) and Annual Recertification.  

Mr. Martin stated that it was discovered at the Groton senior resident meeting that the residents are paying for all utilities including electric heat and some bills were very high. The residents are entitled to fuel assistance, but this cost is a burden to the seniors on fixed income. Mr. Martin stated that the state is required to fund all utilities, therefore this burden of residents paying for all utilities should be addressed. Residents would pay 30% of their adjusted income and all utilities will be included in the rent. The result will be that the Groton Housing Authority will pay for all utilities and HLC will provide funding in the form of subsidies. 

Fran Stanley, Town of Groton Housing Coordinator, spoke in agreement of this change so the residents did not have to incur the high utility costs whereas, in the town of Groton, electric usage between 4 and 8 pm is a higher cost for residents of the town.  Ms. Stanley also suggested that the Housing Authority inquire about the early pay program discount with the town.

The residents will be educated during the process of the annual recertification since many residents haven’t been recertified for many years.  

Mr. Martin requested that the board be aware that it will take some time to correct all the deficiencies, but he assured the board that they will be in good hands with Ms. Trainque.  


ADJOURNMENT

A Motion by Mr. Black seconded by Ms. Colt to adjourn the meeting at 3:48 pm.

A roll call was taken with the following results:

Yeas:			Mr. Black	
			Mr. Sopka
Ms. Colt
Mr. Emerson

Chairman Emerson declared the motion carried and the vote adopted.

Adjourned 
